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By Director of Air Traffic, 


Bill Peacock AAT-1 





Your Leadership Is Essential





Good day everyone.  I’m real glad SUPCOM has asked me to become a regular contributor to your new expanded newsletter.  Sometimes the message may come from me and sometimes from Deputy Director Maureen Woods.  Our goal is to let you hear from us what the priorities are and what your role is in providing leadership in your work environment.   Supervisors are the key link between management and the operation – with front-line responsibility for delivery of the highest quality air traffic service.  You are our eyes and ears, able to tell us how things really work.  





Supervisors are also the key point of message delivery to other operational personnel.  You are a major player in communicating management views.  While your role has changed somewhat over the past year and a half, your basic purpose has not changed – leadership.  I’d like to outline what some of the components of your leadership need to be.





First, let’s talk about safety, our #1 Priority.  One of our chief metrics for measuring safety is the number of operational errors.  





See � HYPERLINK  \l "Director" ��Directors Column�, page two


Directors Column, cont. from page one





Since 1997, when the error rate was slightly fewer than 5 errors per one million operations, the number of errors has risen steadily.  The current rate is 7 per one million operations.  Since I became AAT-1, I’ve learned some important statistics:  28% of all errors occur with 5 or fewer aircraft on the frequency, and 18% of all errors occur within the first 10 minutes on position.  Supervisors can be very instrumental in ensuring that we eliminate those errors, in particular.  Our goal has to be the elimination of ALL errors, so let’s make these two categories our first step and then we can keep improving from there.  





A word about the new MOU:  The Operational Error MOU between FAA and NATCA calls for classifying errors in a way that more directly relates to their severity.  This is the right way to go.  It will help us target the causes of the more serious incidents and work together to address the real issues.   We expect to test the second part of the MOU in April.  In fact, a notice was sent to all Air Traffic Divisions announcing the validation period beginning April 1.  Once we ensure that the model works – as we believe it will –- we expect full implementation in the very near future.  





The Administrator has been very supportive of our efforts – it’s one of her highest priorities and together we can make this an operational and policy success.  This can be a good foundation for other areas of increased collaboration – and that brings us to system efficiency.





We operate the safest airspace system in the world, and our customers want us to maintain/improve on our safety record while we maximize the efficiency of the services we provide.  The focus, of course, is on delays – particularly during the convective weather season.  Our efforts to make this summer better than last year’s are concentrated in the Summer 2001 – or “� HYPERLINK  \l "SS2K" ��S2K+1�” – initiative.   In March, we completed numerous training classes in all regions.





I will be depending on operational supervisors to have a firm grasp on what the program is about and how it impacts our customers as well as those who are working in the front lines of the operation.  If you missed one of the training classes in your area, please be sure you see our S2K+1 video as well as the SUPCOM follow-up briefing package that is under construction and will be distributed by your national officers.  SUPCOM needs to show strong leadership in this effort.  You are part of this management team and we are counting on you to make this work.  


It is another of our goals to provide an atmosphere at work, which will be free of harassment and promote an environment, which will be pleasant for all of us to work in.  I am depending on all of you to lead by example to ensure that this atmosphere exists and prevails.  Your leadership will make a difference here.





Finally, as we move forward in our efforts to provide customer service and a pleasant working atmosphere, it is important to recognize the responsibility we share with our employees and with their representative organizations.  It is a fact that we are living in a collaborative era and that we in FAA management share our leadership responsibilities with those in the bargaining units.  We do not co-manage resources, but we do co-lead.  I expect all of my management representatives to promote an atmosphere that allows and promotes this co-leadership concept.  





That’s all for now.  Let me encourage you to work closely with the new SUPCOM national officer team.  I met with them and all the regional officers at the end of February.  We discussed many of the issues that are of concern to you.  Keep your regional and national officers informed and make sure you actively use all the communications channels available to you from various parts of the Agency.  Finally, I want you help us ensure that all Agency-wide communications reach everyone in your area.  Your continuing leadership is essential, and good, positive communications can be a useful tool to help you.  
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Upcoming SUPCOM Events:


Watch for future announcements


National Terminal Conference


April 30-May 4,2001  





National Enroute Conference


May 14-18,2001





Regional Chairs Conference


June 4-8,2001





SUPCOM National Committee





Chair	


Mark Penn			


San Francisco ATCT		650-876-2883 x132 


Pager				800-465-1951


			 


Terminal Officer


Rick Garceau


Jacksonville ATCT		904-741-0776


Pager				888-937-4259


			 


Enroute Officer


Fred Ashendorf


New York ARTCC		631-468-1319	 


Pager				888-937-3883 





Flight Service Officer


George Jackowski			


Dayton AFSS		 	937-898-3956


Pager				888-937-4252





Regional Chairs





AAL Kent Peterson


Anchorage ATCT		907-271-2711





ACE Joe Korb			


Columbia, MO AFSS		573-875-5319





AEA Tony Russo	


N90				631-468-1319





AGL Steve Ford


Chicago ARTCC		630-906-8378





ANE Art Lustenberger


Bradley ATCT			860-386-3545





ANM Jerry Whitsett


Seattle TRACON		206-768-2840





ASO Carl Calcasola 		305-869-5427


Miami ATCT			888-384-8276 (p)





ASW Steve Stooksberry	


Houston ARTCC		281-230-5553





AWP K Dale Raulston


Los Angeles ARTCC		661-265-8205
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Enroute Happenings  


By Fred Ashendorf, National Enroute Officer


Its been a very interesting first six weeks in office (National Team-building at CMD, hand-off from the past National Officers in DC, attendance at the AGL Regional Meeting in Chicago, and attendance at the National Flight Service Meeting in Seattle) and, although I've been extremely busy, I feel like I'm still "floating" around trying to find a direction to sail. Things have been happening so fast with no defined goal, other than my working on YOUR behalf; the only assurance I can make to you is that once my feet get planted firmly on the ground, we (together) will be able to make great strides to improve both the enroute environment and the system in general. 


I will be in Washington, D.C. on April 3 and 4 for a briefing on two Free Flight Phase 1 Initiatives; User Requested Evaluation Tool (URET) and Multi-Center Traffic Management Advisor (McTMA). AOZ is being extremely accommodating in hosting me for these briefings as a result of my request to be brought "up-to-speed" on some of their current projects.   





To change the subject.....hopefully I've got everything on track for the National Enroute Conference scheduled for Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday, May 15, 16 and 17. Judging by the interest/response from the different branches at headquarters, we will have a "jam-packed" agenda for the three meeting days. (Travel is planned for Monday, May 14 and Friday, May 18).


At this point I have received most of the social security numbers required and some of the travel estimates from those of you planning to attend. PLEASE see to it that I receive both your travel estimates and your social security numbers by April 2, otherwise your attendance at this meeting will be in jeopardy. (If we don't receive the necessary information by the cutoff date, we will lose the accommodations for those individuals). We plan on seeing the Facility Chairs from each of the Centers, along with the Regional Chairs that hail from the Enroute Option. 


Look for more information and updates as things progress; and if you've got any ideas and/or concerns, please feel free to contact me in the office at (631) 468-1319, or page me anytime at (888) 937-3883.











 By Rick Garceau, National Terminal Officer





I’m sure all of you know the meaning of having six pounds of anything in a five-pound sack, therefore you will easily relate to how I have been feeling these first two months as SUPCOM Terminal Officer.  Slowly but surely things are beginning to gel.  I am listening more than talking these days and have heard several of you comment on what you expect from me personally and SUPCOM generally.  I am now entering a new phase of development in this committee role that will hopefully begin to make you feel more supported as well as help me to continue to grow with each passing day.  





The e-Report that you are now reading has been a major job for me for the last couple of weeks as I have collected the articles and endeavored to place them in a readable fashion into the “report”.  That behind me, I will now focus on the SUPCOM brochure that has been on the back burner for the past few months.  I expect to complete that task and have a first draft complete by late next week.  But those are just the clerical aspects of committee work that keep all the wheels turning and the supervisors informed.  





One aspect of my role has been to seek out supervisors to participate on numerous work groups therefore keeping headquarters need for our input, fresh and flowing.   I would like to thank the National and Regional Officers for their help in pursuing this task, without them we would surely be under-represented on many of these teams.  





The Terminal world is rapidly changing in the technology arena.  Many programs that have been years in development are on the verge of implementation.  Programs like ITWS (Integrated Terminal Weather System) and TDLS (Terminal Data Link Service) will soon be undergoing IOT&E (Independent Operational Testing and Evaluation) and Operations Supervisors, like you, will be on the team.  We are also participating on AMASS and ASDE-X, STARS and NAR (National Airspace Redesign) as well as several Runway Safety Initiatives.  I would like to also thank those Work Group members listed below for their contributions to the agency’s technology development efforts and for their representation of supervisors everywhere.  I will be asking all of those listed to provide full reports on their activity and formulating the data into an information bulletin that I will distribute through the committee.





My five-pound sack seems a little lighter and the first two months don’t seem so confusing as we approach the Terminal Conference at the end of this month.  I hope I see you there!
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Please send comments regarding the AT SUPCOM e-Report to:





Rick Garceau via CCmail; �HYPERLINK "mailto:Rick.Garceau@faa.gov"��Rick.Garceau@faa.gov� or Internet; �HYPERLINK "mailto:Rgarceau@aol.com"��Rgarceau@aol.com�. 





Phone: 904-741-0776 (o)


            888-937-4259 (p)





The AT SUPCOM e-Report is a quarterly publication of the Air Traffic Supervisors Committee.  





Facility/Hub Supcom Officers are requested to “print and post” the report as soon as possible.
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Holiday Shopping at the SUPCOM Mall





You have probably heard of our affectionately named SUPCOM “chotzkes�”.  Many of you have developed quite a collection of memorabilia and souvenirs over the years.  Our current offerings of chotzkes include SUPCOM pens, pins, lanyards, “junior” folders with paper pads, caps, stickers, a wide array of shirts, and other items.  These are available at a reasonable cost and –ok, we admit it, maybe they aren’t the best of holiday gifts, but they are great little reminders of SUPCOM’s visibility in facilities all throughout the system.





If you don’t have any SUPCOM chotzkes, or if you want to expand your collection, please send an e-mail to your regional chair or to National Chair Mark Penn and we will send you an order blank.  We’ll be happy to sell you the SUPCOM shirts off our backs if need be.








Begin date:	Event (participant)


 


April 1		ATPAC (Rick, Mark)


April 2		Free Flight demonstrations (Fred)


April 10	FAA/Industry Collaborative WX Work Group 		(Fred)


April 16	AWP Regional Meeting (George, Mark)


April 16	AEA Regional Meeting (Rick, Fred)


April 23:	Runway Safety JSIT (Rick)


April 24:	ATP QPR (Mark)


April 30	Terminal Meeting (Rick, Fred, Mark)








AFSS Update








 By Kent Peterson, Alaska Regional Chair





At the moment we are busy putting away our winter toys and preparing for summer.  If the tourism predictions are correct we should have a pretty busy summer, air traffic wise.  Plans for a regional SUPCOM meeting are on hold until fall due to budgetary concerns, we are looking at an early October date.  We have recently moved to an on-demand regional telcon schedule, we will revisit this at our regional meeting.  The remainder of our report (provided by Tom Anderson, Enroute SUPCOM) concerns new technology recently implemented at ZAN.





CAPSTONE and ADS-B





On January 1, 2001 at 0000 UTC Anchorage ARTCC enabled displays to receive ADS-B surveillance information from the airspace around Bethel, Alaska.  This allowed the first operational use of Automatic Dependent Surveillance-Broadcast (ADS-B) radar-like technology.   The “Capstone Program” is an accelerated effort to improve aviation safety and efficiency through installation of avionics and data link communications suites in most commercial aircraft in the Yukon-Kuskokwim delta area.  The name “Capstone” is derived from the program’s effect of drawing and holding together concepts and recommendations from many different sources.


Primary radar works by bouncing radio waves off of airborne targets and then interpreting the reflected signal.  ADS-B equipped aircraft broadcast precise positions in space, along with other data including airspeed, altitude and whether the aircraft is turning, climbing or descending.  The precision is based on the satellite based Global Positioning System and transmitting information along a data link.  Unlike conventional radar, ADS-B works at low altitudes and is effective in remote areas or in mountainous terrain where there is no radar coverage or coverage is limited.  Coverage can be so complete as to follow aircraft taxiing on a runway.





This new system uses ground-based transceivers to pick up transmissions from ADS-B equipped aircraft and the data is transmitted via phone lines and satellite to the ARTCC.  The information is then displayed on the DSR screens as a mosaic along with the radar data from radar sites.  The ADS-B information is also displayed on a five-inch screen in the cockpit of the aircraft so pilots are “seeing” the traffic situations that controllers see.  If a pilot does not wish to be identified then the instruments may be put into an anonymous position and, while they can still be tracked, they appear similar to a primary radar target. 


 


“The implications of using ADS-B for air traffic surveillance are extremely important for worldwide aviation safety since much of the world is without radar coverage,” said Administrator Jane F. Garvey.  “This technology has the potential of filling in huge gaps in radar coverage including vast areas in South America, Africa and in remote areas of the United States.”





Future plans for Alaska include the possible implementation of a similar system around the city of Juneau for improved surveillance in an area of fjords that is impenetrable to radar. 











Great Lakes Region








Great Lakes Region SUPCOM





		


Chair	Steve Ford, Chicago ARTCC			630-906-8378





AFSS Officer	Larry Burton, Kankakee AFSS			815-935-5071





Terminal Officer	Jim Shadduck, Minneapolis TRACON		612-713-4000			


 





The New Regime





By Mark Penn, National Chair





Well here it is – my first newsletter article as chair.  How is it so far?  I wish I could say this will be prolific and thought provoking.  Maybe I’ll get to that in a future issue.  But for starters, let me informally share some of what your new national team is all about.





First of all, we did something no other SUPCOM team has done yet; we kicked off our “term” with a few days of team building activity.  Our first challenge was to decide who got to haul Rick up the wall on a rope.  No, just kidding.  No ropes, no walls, none of that.  This was essentially an “indoor” team building, and we were at it over twelve hours a day.  It was definitely the right thing to do however, and we owe a debt of thanks to Dave Sprague (ATX-1), Chuck Saunders (ATX-100), and others in ATX for helping to make this happen.





Any team takes time to settle into a groove of functionality.  We are hopeful that our experiences thus far will help us to expedite this.  It’s also true that every team has its “issues”, roadblocks, or whatever you want to call them.  We’re sure you will see us stumble upon these from time to time.  But we hope that what you will see following that is us quickly working our way through the issues while not missing any steps in our primary functions, which of course are to represent you and to represent the Director of Air Traffic (AAT-1).





See Regime, page 10
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Central Region  











Alaska Region SUPCOM





Chair				Kent Peterson, Anchorage ATCT			907-271-2711





AFSS Officer			Ray Richel, Kenai AFSS				907-283-3735





Enroute Officer		Tom Anderson, Anchorage ARTCC		907-269-1103	








ASDE-X: Don Gunderson (MKE), SUPCOM Lead


ASDE-X Early User Involvement Event: Two participants to be named


AMASS: Mark Penn (SFO), AMASS Workgroup; Dave Stenner (ATL), AMASS IOT&E


ACE-IDS: Andy Taylor (OKC), SUPCOM Lead


ACE-IDS Human Factors Evaluation: Chip Pfanner (SHV), Becky Miller (PCT)


National Airspace Redesign: Mary Sponagle (CVG)


PFAST: Kari Gonter (SCT)


STARS: Rick Garceau (JAX), SUPCOM lead, Steve Batchelder (BWI) Human Factors, Chip Pfanner (SHV) Training, Larry Smith (MEM) Tower Display & OT&E


Runway Safety: Carl Calcasola (MIA), Rick Garceau (JAX) JSIT,  


Runway Safety Human Factors Work Group: Art Lustenberger (BDL)


ASR-11 Human Factors: Jim Harris (Portland TRACON)


Integrated Terminal Weather System: Two participants to be named for participation in Operational Testing & Evaluation


Air Traffic Procedures Advisory Committee (ATPAC): Rick Garceau, George Jackowski














Times, they are a Changin’…


By Steve Ford, Great Lakes Regional Chair








“Come gather 'round people wherever you roam, And admit that the waters�around you have grown, And accept it that soon you'll be drenched to the bone, If your time to you is worth savin', Then you better start swimmin' or you’ll sink like a stone, For the times they are a-changin'.”  - Bob Dylan





Were these words ever more true?  As we look toward our future as supervisors within the Federal Aviation Administration, the times. They are a Changin’!!!!





What has brought us to this point and where do we go from here?  Is it enough to sit back and let our ship be helplessly tossed upon the raging sea?





The future of the first line supervisor within the agency depends on you.  Yes, we have a national SUPCOM team and regional officers, but our future rests in your hands.  Awesome responsibility, but I know you can do it.





What will be our role in the air traffic system of the future?  Can we continue on our present path?  “Don’t just do something, stand there!!” we need to take an inventory of where we are, where we want to be and how we can get there successfully.





The Great Lakes region has begun this assessment of where we are and where we are going through a committee consisting of supervisors and managers from all three options.  This committee is looking at the role of the operational supervisor and how it fits with the OS/OM 55 task initiative, Article 17, Article 18, and the NAATS Contract implementation.  A briefing on their vision of the future was presented at the Great Lakes SUPCOM/Manager’s conference the week of March 11, 2001.  The briefing generated some lively discussion and the supervisors and managers are looking forward to the final development and implementation of this Great Lakes initiative.  Hopefully, this briefing will be available to the en-route supervisors at the en-route conference in May.





We need to work together and keep SUPCOM a vital part of the air traffic organization.  SUPCOM doesn’t exist without you.  The contribution of each and every one is essential in our success.   Remember, “The greatest works are done by the "ones." The "hundreds" do not often do much--the companies never; it is the units--the single individuals that are the power and the might. Individual effort is, after all, the grand thing.” - Charles Spurgeon





























�





By Joe Korb, Central Region Chair and Bob Olms, Central Region Terminal Officer.





Last month the Central Region SUPCOM team had its quarterly meeting with Herman Lyons, ACE-500 and Rick Day, ACE-501.  It was a good meeting lasting approximately 90 minutes.  In the meeting we discussed numerous topics of importance to Supervisors.  Some of the things we discussed were:





OS/OM: Due to CIC training and certification and the implementation of Article 17 duties the OS/OM initiative has taken a back seat.  We need to revitalize OS/OM.  Herman and Rick said that they would bring it up to the managers.  In addition the Central Region SUPCOM Officers are going to encourage all the facility officers to talk with their managers about getting started again.





Meet the Customer Symposium: Central Region has not had a Meet the Customer Symposium. That is something we would like to correct this year.  Herman and Rick were open to the idea and asked SUPCOM to find out what we need to do to set one up.  We are in the process of doing that now and will get back to then as soon as possible.





Operational Supervisors Workshop: Central Region will complete the current OSW cycle with its final class in mid April.  We thanked Herman and Rick for the support in getting 100% of the Central Region supervisors through the workshop.  





Management Planning Board: Currently Central Region SUPCOM does not attend the entire MBP.  We are scheduled time to talk with the MPB during the week.  We asked that we be allowed to attend the entire meeting.  We felt that this was important for 2 reasons.  It brought a 1st line perspective to the discussions and it also showed Herman’s and Rick’s commitment to including the supervisors as part of the management team.  





Central Region SUPCOM Budget: SUPCOM submitted a budget last fall.  To this date we have not received a budget for FY01.  The main thing we need to accomplish this year with our budget is to have a regional SUPCOM meeting.  We emphasized that we had not had one since September 1999.  We talked about how important this meeting was because it gave supervisors from all over the region the chance to talk face to face with the 500 and/or 501 and their staff.  It also gave the folks from the regional office a chance to hear what is going on in the field directly from the operational supervisors.  Herman and Rick said they would check to see where we they were at with the SUPCOM budget.











Central Region SUPCOM is proud to announce the following recently elected SUPCOM Facility Officers:





Omaha TRACON- Paul Nickel


Kansas City Center and Central Region Enroute Officer- Ralph Procaccini


Lincoln ATCT- Amy Francis


Spirit Of St. Louis ATCT- Mark Mc Kiney


St. Louis AFSS- Mike Caver








Alaskan Region  








Where have all the Officers Gone?


By Mark Penn





This job of being a national officer is a busy one.  Since we know that many of you are often wondering what it is that your national team is doing, here is a tiny shot of some of the officers’ expected travels in April:


















































These and other events, combined with the hundreds of e-mails, phone calls, telecons, and other items that make up our days (and nights) are a challenge to even the best of time managers.   Still, you can be fairly certain that at almost any minute of any given day SUPCOM national officers are working to try to keep supervisors represented and informed.  Did anyone say anything about family, personal needs, or, dare we say it, annual leave?  Well we try to make a little time for all of that as well.  We hope you will understand that if we can’t immediately return your calls or your mail, but that we will get to these things as soon as we are able to.  Your needs are important to us and we will be as responsive as possible.  Do keep on us and do let us know how we are doing.





George, Fred, Rick and Mark





�





By George Jackowski, National Flight Service Officer





AFSS OPTION MEETING








The National SUPCOM AFSS Option meeting was held on March 19-23 2001 at McChord AFB, Tacoma, WA.  Approximately 22 AFSS Supervisors representing all FAA regions attended it.  Over the four days, the conference attendees received briefings by Mr. Pete Quinn of ATP-300, Ms. Pam Foss of ATX-2, Mr. Bruce Johnson, ANM-500, Mr. Lee Daniel, ANM-540, Melissa Bailey of the Aircraft Owners and Pilots Assn., and Mr. John Ellwood of NAATS.  Conference Attendees Tim Trudgeon, Judy Nobel, and Mike Carver also provided briefings to the conference.





Pete Quinn spoke on new equipment issues such as OASIS, ADDS, AFSS sustainment and future AFSS trends.  Pam Foss informed the group about the current status of contract negations with NAATS, Pay issues, budget, and other HR initiatives.  Bruce Johnson addressed the group about the importance of SUPCOM and the good that it does as a Regional and National resource.  He also commended the actions of SEA AFSS for their actions during the recent earthquake.  Lee Daniel fielded LMR questions from the attendees.  Our AOPA speaker Melissa Bailey gave an excellent presentation on her organization and gave her strong support for the AFSS option.  


John Ellwood gave the NAATS perspective on contract negotiations and also provided an excellent overview of the OASIS system.





Tim Trudgeon gave an excellent presentation on the OASIS Human Factors Team. He provided the conference with a presentation on what future graphics will look like with the June data drop from Harris Corp.  Judy Nobel gave the group an overview of the OSW workshops.  She is requesting scenarios for use with future OSW workshops.  Lastly, Mike Carver gave the group a briefing on the IDS-4/5 equipment currently in use at STL AFSS.  





The highlight of the conference was the visit to SEA AFSS to see the OASIS at work.  We were given an outstanding briefing on what it can and currently cannot do.  While OASIS is not perfect, even in its current state it is a vast improvement over M1FC.  There will be more to come on this subject.





Overall the conference was very successful.  There will be more information coming soon.  In closing I would strongly recommend for any and all AFSS Supervisors to try to get to SEA AFSS to view the OASIS.





I would like to thank Mark Penn and Fred Ashendorf for their support in helping to make this a successful conference.  If anyone has any questions about the conference, please contact me at ccmail.





 

















Central Region SUPCOM





Chair					Joe Korb, Columbia, MO AFSS		573-875-5319





Terminal Officer			Bob Olms, Kansas City ATCT		816-243-2710





Enroute Officer			Ralph Procaccini, Kansas City ARTCC	913-254-8510





See SPRING   page 10





The Good Old BBS


By Mark Penn





Well, we are sorry to report that the venerable old BBS is on the decline.  This system, administered in the past by ATX headquarters personnel is now old, expensive to maintain, and frankly, its use by supervisors in the field is on the wane.





While we are loathe to disconnect any system by which supervisors communicate, we also understand the reality of the fact that there are far more efficient, modern, and useful ways for supervisors to remain connected to the goings-on in the FAA and to each other.





We certainly are not doing anything to expedite the BBS’s demise.  The fact is, however, that ATX is no longer supporting it.  This means that new users are not being brought aboard, and that should any "catastrophic" troubles strike the system, it is likely that it will meet its demise in the not-too-distant future. 


 








What we are doing is working to bring up a more user-friendly and interactive SUPCOM website.  Our goal is to have a site that enables supervisors to connect to the information they need as well as to each other.  It seems that most of us have some sort of internet connection at home, and more and more of us are getting connected at work.  We will continue to push this trend so that AT supervisors can easily access the SUPCOM website.





Rick Garceau, National SUPCOM Terminal Officer is working with our Webmaster John Holst (FOD AFSS) to develop this website.  Please direct your thoughts and ideas to Rick as we work towards a communication system that everyone can access in the near future.























Spring-Summer 2000 + ONE





Communications 





By Mark Penn, National Chair





By now most supervisors in the terminal and en route options should have been briefed on the issues driving the national traffic management initiative known as Spring 2001 (S2K+!).  As most of you know, this is designed to help develop actions and mitigate issues caused by severe weather over the next several months.  It is our hope that these supes are well-briefed and ready to respond to related questions and issues as they are raised during the course of the severe weather season.  That’s our hope, but we also know that in reality, we can always be better prepared for what is to come.





In February, at our national meeting, Maureen Woods (AAT-2) charged the national committee to place high importance on the success of S2K+1.  There is no question that AT will be closely scrutinized this season as we try to work systemically and efficiently.   As always, the first-line supervisor will be instrumental in conveying S2K+1 information to the customer and the customer’s customer.


SPRING, cont. from page 6








During the next few weeks, you will see a short briefing package published by AT SUPCOM, using ATCSCC resources that attempt to supplement the information terminal and en route supervisors should have received.  FSS supervisors, who in most cases have received zero information about S2K+1 will also receive a package to provide you with the basics of the program so that the general aviation community can be enlightened when necessary.  Our goal is that every supervisor in every option will have enough background that he/she can explain the characteristics of S2K+1 and how it effects his/her employees, customers, and generally, the system as a whole.





There is no doubt that we will have weather problems in many areas of the system in the near future.  We are hopeful that these problems are a little easier on us than they have been in recent years.  In any case, we want every supervisor to be able to understand what is happening as traffic management attempts to deal with the weather and to be a resource in conveying information to the flying public.





Not Ready for Prime Time


By Rick Garceau





As Mark eluded to on page ten, SUPCOM is striving to develop a Website that will provide Operational Supervisors and Managers a dependable source of information and connectivity.   Visit our “under construction” site at:





 � HYPERLINK "http://www.faa.gov/ats/atsupcom" ��www.faa.gov/ats/atsupcom�





You will find at the site, links to other FAA sites and even the latest editions of this report. (E-Report).





Please take a few minutes to navigate the site and e-mail me with your comments.  Let’s create this site together and make this site a tool we can all be proud of!





The new National Team at FAA Headquarters.





Regime, cont. from page 1


There are many things you should expect of your national officer team. Please do demand a great deal of us.  You have placed a high amount of trust in us by putting us in these positions.  This trust is a valuable and fragile commodity, and if you feel at any time that it is not being carefully guarded, we hope you will let us know.  





While we don’t have all the answers, we do promise to do what we can to get whatever information you need.  We will also do what we can to ensure that your concerns are forwarded to the Director of Air Traffic and to others in headquarters. We can’t wave a magic wand and make everything “right”.  If we could do that, we would all be retired today on 200% pensions.  But you have our promise that we as a team will work as hard as we can to provide leadership and communication to the Agency, its customers, and to every first-line Air Traffic Supervisor in the system.
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